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Recommendation: 

That the Township of Huron-Kinloss Committee of the Whole hereby receives for 

information Report Number CLK2020-09-70 prepared by Kelly Lush Deputy 

Clerk/Administrative Assistant and further directs the following resolutions be 

brought forward for Council Consideration: Number _______, ________. 

Background: 

We have received the following resolutions for consideration. 

Discussion: 

1. Long-term care fulltime positions and inspections 

The Township of South Glengarry is in support of asking the Ontario Government 

to provide funding to increase the fulltime positions in place of casual and part 

time positions in long-term care facilities and to further enact regular inspections 

of all long-term care facilities. 

 

2. Support to the City of Toronto in their Legal Challenge of the Amendments made 

under Bill 184, Section 83 

The City of St. Catharines, City Council have shown support to the City of Toronto 

in their legal challenge of the amendments made under Bill 184, Section 83; that 

states: “Refusal for certain arrears of rent” If a hearing is held in respect of an 

application under section 69 for an order evicting a tenant based on arrears of 

rent arising in whole or in part during the period beginning on March 17, 2020 

and ending on the prescribed date, in determining whether to exercise its powers 

under subsection the Board shall consider whether the landlord has attempted to 

negotiate an agreement with the tenant including terms of payment for the 



tenant’s arrears. The City Council of Toronto voted 22-2 in support of a legal 

challenge of Bill 184 Section 83. 

Financial Impacts: 

 

There are no financial implications with this report. 

Strategic Alignment / Link: 

We are an accessible community that offers opportunities for everyone by being 

open and transparent. 

 

Respectfully Submitted By: 

Kelly Lush, Deputy Clerk 

Approved By: 

Mary Rose Walden, Chief Administrative Officer 


